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September 27, 2013 
 
The Honorable Rick Scott, Governor 
Plaza Level, The Capitol 
400 South Monroe Street  
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 
 
Subject: Northwest Florida Water Management District 
  Adopted Budget for Fiscal Year 2013–2014 

Dear Governor Scott: 

The Northwest Florida Water Management District respectfully submits its adopted Fiscal Year (FY) 2013-2014 
Budget, in accordance with section 373.536, Florida Statutes.  

On September 26, 2013, the District’s Governing Board adopted a $47.9 million budget, which reflects the 
District’s focus on continuing and implementing activities and programs that directly benefit the natural 
resources and communities of Northwest Florida.  

As you recognize in your letter approving our budget on September 12, 2013, District staff has worked 
diligently over the last year to improve efficiencies and control operational expenditures, allowing us to 
maximize the use of taxpayer dollars on the protection and management of the panhandle’s water resources. 
For the third year, the District is maintaining a millage rate of .04, which is 20 percent lower than the 
historically maintained rate of .05 and is anticipated to provide $3.3 million in revenue.    

Along with new revenues from ad valorem taxes, state and federal funding, and other sources, the District also 
continues to direct state revenue appropriated during prior fiscal years to critical resource restoration and 
protection projects throughout the region. These important projects include springs protection and 
restoration; Apalachicola River and Bay and St. Andrews Bay watershed protection and restoration; the 
continued development of a meaningful and achievable Minimum Flows and Levels (MFLs) program; and an 
expansion of the District’s funding assistance to local governments for water supply development.  

Specifically, the District’s major objectives and priorities during FY 2013-2014 include:  

 $3.3 million for springs restoration and protection, including $1.1 million in legislative and state 
funding.  This includes projects to restore and ensure the long-term protection of habitat at Williford 
Spring; improve water quality in Jackson Blue Spring; and restore and protect streambanks at various 
springs along Econfina and Holmes creeks. 

 $4.7 million for Apalachicola River and Bay watershed protection and restoration, including $3 million 
in legislative funding. The District will provide $2.5 million in cooperative funding assistance to the City 
of Apalachicola to provide stormwater treatment and improve the quality of water flowing into the 



  

river and bay. The District will also move forward with the development of a freshwater needs 
assessment and strategic plan for the bay. 

 $1.8 million for the development of a meaningful MFL program. During FY 2012-2013, the District 
began expanding data collection efforts to achieve a new, more realistic implementation schedule for 
25 priority waterbodies. This year, the District will further enhance efforts to develop MFLs as 
identified in that schedule, with special emphasis on the St. Mark’s River Rise-Wakulla Springs-Spring 
Creek system.   

 $10 million to provide assistance to local governments and non-profit utilities for water supply 
development. The District recently launched a competitive grant program designed to help 
communities in Northwest Florida meet local water supply challenges, while also addressing regional 
priorities for water resource protection and management.  

 $5.5 million to help local governments and utilities implement Alternative Water Supply development 
projects, particularly within priority regions.  

 $3.9 million for St. Andrews Bay watershed protection and restoration, including the restoration of 
spring bank and riparian habitat associated with Williford Springs and Econfina Creek. It also includes 
grant funding assistance to local governments for stormwater and other projects to improve water 
quality and aquatic habitat within the bay.   

Thank you for the opportunity to present the District’s FY 2013-2014 Budget and for your recognition of the 
District’s commitment to protecting and restoring our region’s water resources.  If I can be of any assistance or 
provide further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Sincerely, 

 

Jonathan P. Steverson 
Executive Director 
JPS:njw 
Enclosures 

cc:  

The Honorable Don Gaetz, President, Florida Senate 
The Honorable Will Weatherford, Speaker, Florida House of Representatives 
The Honorable Joe Negron, Chair, Senate Committee on Appropriations 
The Honorable Alan Hays, Chair, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on General Government 
The Honorable Charles Dean, Sr., Chair, Senate Committee on Environmental Preservation and Conservation 
The Honorable Seth McKeel, Chair, House Appropriations Committee 
The Honorable Ben Albritton, Chair, House Agricultural and Natural Resources Appropriations Subcommittee 
The Honorable Steve Precourt, Chair, House State Affairs Committee 
The Honorable Matthew Caldwell, Chair, Agriculture and Natural Resources Subcommittee 
Herschel T. Vinyard Jr., Secretary, Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
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